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There were no resolutions or recommendations.
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held on 19th MAY 2010
Present: 
J Vinney (Chair), J Beard, S Bellamy, J Hanson, A Ireland, J Jenkin, C Keenan, S Laird, J Mack, C Matthews, J Ricci, P Ryland, C Symonds,  T Watson, G Willcocks, R Rogers (Secretary).

Apologies: 
D Ball, J Moon, J Taylor, X Velay, J Wardle

1 minutes of the meeting held on 10th FEBRUARY 2010
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record.

2 matters arising not otherwise on the agenda
Matters arising - Item 3 (from 10.02.10 minutes): Education Enhancement Conference: It was confirmed that the Education Enhancement Conference had been promoted to all staff via the staff portal.

Matters arising - Item 4 (from 10.02.10 minutes): DEC’s Annual Education Enhancement Action Plan 2010/11: The outstanding action plan had not been received by the Committee and would therefore carry over to the next meeting. Xavier Velay’s apology was noted. 
XV

Matters arising - Item 4 (from 10.02.10 minutes): Update on the University’s Education Enhancement Strategy: An away day had been organised to discuss this, but it was superseded by plans to develop a Student Experience Strategy. 

Matters arising - Item 7 (from 10.02.10 minutes): Update on the Student Portal: Jenny Jenkin advised this was part of the IT Strategy and improvements to the Student Portal were now underway. Other technology may also come into effect.

Matters arising - Item 8 (from 10.02.10 minutes): Update on Student Surveys Statement re Outlook live: Stuart Laird presented a paper which outlined the process for students to opt-out of surveys. The process was working better now and any additional feedback or comments would be welcomed and fed back to IT.
ALL

Matters arising - Item 8 (from 10.02.10 minutes): Update on concerns relating to areas of enhanced E-learning via the E-learning Enhancement Group: Concerns from EEC were raised at the previous Group meeting. The Group intended to still meet but on a less frequent basis than before with more project theme led agendas. 

Matters arising - Item 8 (from 10.02.10 minutes): CEMP 5 year plan: The Committee noted the report which had been previously circulated in February 2010. Philip Ryland commented that it was impressive. 
3 EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT CONFERENCE
John Vinney reminded the Committee that the Education Enhancement Conference was to be held on the 20th May 2010 and the theme was Employability: planning for success. Janet Hanson advised that numbers this year were lower than previous (approximately 50 staff had signed up this year compared to approximately 100 attendees last year). Members advised the Committee that promotion of the Conference had seemed less than previous years, although a number of the DDEs confirmed they had promoted it around their Schools. Jenny Jenkin had anticipated that more staff would turn up on the day on an ad hoc basis. 

4 STUDENT EXPERENCE STRATEGY

Jenny Jenkin advised the Committee that the Strategy would focus on the holistic student experience and encompass both academic and non-academic dimensions. Education Enhancement would play a key theme, alongside the student voice, the student journey and student communities. An update would be provided to the November meeting of the Student Experience Committee.  Jacky Mack advised that Partner Institutions needed to be explicitly included within the Strategy. 
JJ

5 ONLINE ASSESSMENT PROJECT
The Committee was informed that an online assessment project had been piloted on the Midwifery course within the School of Health and Social Care. Approximately 60 students from both Bournemouth University (BU) and off-site provision at Portsmouth had been involved, enabling them to all take formative assessment at the same time. Minor technical issues had raised some concerns. Additional Learning Needs students had advised they would prefer paper-based assessments and the best way to approach this was being considered as part of the review process. 

John Vinney invited EEC members to provide feedback on this pilot. Geoff Willcocks explained that the Business School had a similar approach, but students were expected to complete during a set period of time. Cathy Symonds advised that within the School of Conservation Sciences students had previously formed groups to complete on-line assessments which they were not supposed to do. In addition, the School no longer used online assessment for summative assessment beyond level C. Stuart Laird was mindful there could be resource implications if larger cohorts all needed to be online assessed at the same time.

A wash-up meeting led by Mike Weaver was scheduled for the 1st June. A report of the process would follow in due course and would include student feedback.

6 UPDATE ON STEPPING STONES
Christine Keenan was invited to attend EEC and provide an update on Stepping Stones. EEC heard that she had set up a Special Interest Group (SIG) on the BU Community. Currently there were 58 members and this figure was increasing on a regular basis. One aim of the SIG was to enhance the First Year Experience which was done by inviting external speakers to talk about their work. Themes included E-learning and Critical Thinking. A future presentation, in preparation, would include the use of wikis and blogs to deliver and promote study skills. 

Members of the BU Community also contributed towards the on-going developments of Stepping Stone 2HE. The aim was to enhance current SS2HE resources by making them more visually appealing with videos and photographs, and improve the links to FAQs by contextualising them to academic Schools.  

7 BU EXTRA CURRICULAR AWARD

Janet Hanson updated the Committee on the progress of the BU Extra Curricular Award. The panel heard that a working group consisting of members of the Students’ Union and across Student and Academic Services had been involved with this. EEC members heard that employers and students had already been met with, and were very positive about the scheme. The proposal would then be promoted to the wider University staff at the Education Enhancement Conference. 

A wide range of activities already running across the University were identified as possible mechanisms that students could be given recognition for, including Music, Sport and Leadership. Janet Hanson would also invite Deputy Deans (Education) to advise on activities within the Schools that students could also be recognised for as part of this scheme. It was clear that this was very much work in progress and an update would be provided at the next meeting.
JH/DDEs

A number of other HEIs credit rated their Awards, but this was not the intention at BU. Janet Hanson advised that BU would adopt a light touch approach in the first year as other Universities had been inundated with applications once they had introduced a scheme. Philip Ryland advised it would be useful if the DDEs could be involved as the scheme progresses. 
JH/DDEs



8 STAFF AWARDS FOR OUTSTANDING CONTRIBUTION TO student LEARNING
Janet Hanson provided an update on staff awards for outstanding contribution to learning. The previous year, Schools had been given until the 14th October to suggest potential nominees, but the induction process had held this up. The Committee heard that previously this had been linked to the Education Enhancement Conference. John Vinney suggested the deadline for nominees should be in January and awards presented at the next Education Enhancement Conference in May 2011.  Jenny Jenkin suggested that it could be linked with the Times Higher Education Award scheme and a wider breadth of awards be given across BU. Janet Hanson agreed to consider these ideas and take forwards.
JH

9 LEARNING TECHNOLOGIES
Jill Beard advised the Committee that BU was currently in the process of updating Blackboard from Version 8 to Version 9 Service Pack 3. Whilst Version 9 Service Pack 2 had been considered and was used at other Higher Education Institutions, Service Pack 3 would provide more flexibility to students and staff wishing to connect to other 3rd party E-resources.  A training schedule to staff would be launched from 20th May and would also include the re-introduction of Turnitin. A broad range of sessions were planned and these would be followed by themed approaches to using Blackboard. John Vinney questioned whether the new version was stable and it was confirmed that it was. Discussions regarding how Partner Institutions would engage with the new version would follow. 

Jenny Jenkin had been involved with the consideration of new learning technologies within the sector, primarily CISCO and WIMBA. Whilst it was unclear how CISCO would benefit the University, WIMBA was considered as having numerous advantages to the overall student experience, especially distance learners. A number of elements could be added to the VLE including WIMBA Voice which would allow voice based assessments. WIMBA Classroom, another element of the product, would allow students to interact across the world, therefore strengthening the University’s Internationalisation strategy. Jenny Jenkin advised the Committee that the proposal would be considered in more detail at the E-Learning Enhancement Group and colleagues across the Schools would need to be involved to outline which elements they could best utilise. 

JJ/DDEs

The Committee heard that WIMBA technology had been successfully implemented at both BPP Law School and Winchester University. The Committee noted that both HEIs tended to have smaller cohorts than BU and were mindful that it could disadvantage larger cohorts. Philip Ryland was keen for the School of Services Management to be involved in a pilot.
JJ/PR

10 E-learning ENHANCEMENT 
The minutes of the E-Learning Enhancement Group dated 19th March 2010 were noted. Project led themes would lead the agendas for this Group in the future.

11 REPORTS / PROPOSALS FROM EXTERNALLY FUNDED PROJECTS
LearnHigher CETL (DEC) – The Committee heard that the five year funding for this would end in July 2010 and the fifth and final evaluation report had been submitted to HEFCE. LearnHigher had been cited as one of the most successful CELTs and this was partly due to all colleagues involved being part of the Learning Development in Higher Education Network. Part of the ongoing work with LearnHigher would involve continued support of the existing Partnership Institutions wherever possible. An informal agreement document is currently being drafted. Stuart Laird questioned what would happen to the current resources and was advised they would be utilised for the BU Extra Curricular Award.

Here! Project (DEC) – The School was half way through this three year project which was looking at two strands of positive First Year Experience. Firstly why do people decide to stay and persist with their studies and secondly what makes some programmes better than others in terms of retention and student satisfaction. This was providing useful information to monitor the gap between student’s expectations and their actual experiences. 
National Teaching Fellows Scheme Project (DEC) – The Committee heard that 16 Institutions were developing research capacity in Personal Development Planning, in order to develop a  model for developing research capacity through establishing communities of practice. 

CEMP update (MS) – John Vinney advised the Media School that it would be beneficial for CEMP to continue to produce a report to EEC each meeting. Tom Watson advised the Committee that the MA Production Management programme at the BBC Academy had now started with a cohort intake of 29 students. Two Design Phases had also been held for a MA Computer Graphics Game Development programme at Sony Computer Entertainment Europe and a MA Practical Filmmaking programme at met Film School. It was expected that both of these would be approved during the summer of 2010.
JW

12 any other business

The minutes of the Widening Participation Management Group dated 14th September 2009 and 10th February 2010 were both noted.

13 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The dates for the 2010-11 Education Enhancement Committee meetings would be forwarded to members in due course.
Ricky Rogers


Academic Quality Officer (EDQ) and Secretary to the Education Enhancement Committee

May 2010
Approved as a true and accurate record:

……………………………………..

John Vinney (Chair)                                                Date:………………………………

